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Introduction 

This report covers the period 1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020. It provides an overview of the health 

of the Group with the intention of meeting the reporting requirements of the Charity Commission. 

The independently audited accounts are provided as an annex.  

FY19-20 has been an extraordinary year. For the first 9 months it was pretty much “business as 

usual”. By the end of the year we were in the uncharted and unprecedented state of a Covid-19 lock-

down, with a ban on all face-to-face Scouting activities from 17th March 2020.  

In previous years the reporting requirements have been met by submission of the reports from the 

Group AGM. The Group usually holds its AGM in July or September but this year it was not possible 

to hold a face-to-face AGM because of lock-down restrictions. However, communication with and 

feedback from parents has been maintained and extended via on-line meetings, emails and 

Facebook posts by the Beaver, Cub and Scout sections and the Group Executive has continued to 

meet and communicate with parents via on-line meetings and emails. An on-line AGM was therefore 

not held as it was felt that all necessary communication and feedback with parents and the next 

level Scout District Executive Committee was covered. 

Finance 

The audited accounts for the period 1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020 are attached to this report.  

Our annual fund raising event at the RHS Malvern Spring Show raised £745. 

The Group’s principal sources of income are member subscriptions and a 50/50 sharing of hall 

running costs from Malvern Mencap Society (MMS) of approximately £900 per month. Income from 

MMS is expected to continue through lock-down as they are providing an “out-reach” service for 

their clients from the scout hall. Following guidance from the Scout Association, parents have been 

asked to continue making monthly subscription payments, through lock-down, as these principally 

cover annualised costs.  

Income from hall hire eg children’s parties, Cook Stars after school club and the boxing fitness club 

ceased on 17th March 2020, which amounts to a loss of income of approximately £200 per month. In 

addition it is anticipated that income from fund raising will fall by approximately £800 in FY 20-21. 

As an initial step the Group Executive decided to suspend all planned expenditure on new 

equipment and have emphasised to parents that the Group will suspend their subscription payments 

if Covid-19 restrictions are causing them financial difficulties. 

At 31st March 2020 the Group finances are healthy and in a robust position to cope with the 

uncertainties in the year ahead arising from Covid-19. The Group finances will be closely monitored 

during the Covid-19 lock-down and appropriate action taken, where possible, to maintain the 

financial viability of the Group. 

Section Reports 



FY 19-20 has largely been unaffected by Covid-19. The Group’s five sections, ie, one Beaver Colony, 

two Cub Packs and 2 Scout Troops, are well supported by young people and adult leaders and 

helpers. 2nd Malvern Scout Group remains the largest Group in the Malvern Hills District, with 

membership standing at 96 young people and 23 adults and a manageable waiting list. All sections 

have carried out a varied programme of activities which has been well received by the young people. 

The Group attended the Shirejam event organised by the Hereford and Worcester County team, 

where over 2000 young people came together over a weekend in July 2019 for an extensive and 

exciting programme of activities. 

The introduction of a second Cub pack has significantly improved the Group waiting lists. 

Overall the section leadership teams are stable but with little headroom in the event of loss of 

leaders. The search for new adult helpers is a regular activity – as for most Scout Groups. 

Group Executive Committee 

The Group has an effective and conscientious Executive Committee, with all major roles filled. We 

continue to seek more parent representatives.  

Marilyn Wood has agreed to remain as interim GSL, until a replacement can be found. 

Michael Wood has agreed to continue as Executive Committee chair until a replacement can be 

found. Peter Reeve has indicated that he is prepared to take over as chair from January 2021. 

Shaylene Kitchener will continue as Group treasurer. 

Fiona Green has taken over as Group secretary. 

Ben Johnson is Scott scout troop representative. 

Andrew Mitchell is Shackleton scout troop representative. 

Graham Smith is Drake cub pack representative 

Ryan Heath is Raleigh cub pack representative 

Rachel Smith is Beaver colony representative. 

Dianne Haigney is a parent representative. 

 

Prepared by Michael Wood – 2nd Malvern Executive Committee chair 

1st December 2020. 

 

Annex 1 – Audited accounts for FY19-20 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 














